ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp

(Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation:

Safeguarding Representative:

Mobile no. 079 6430 2577

Anthony Howlings

c/o all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Week commencing Sunday, 22nd Apr 2018

			-	• • •	
Saturday	21 st	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Family Intention	4 th Sunday
Sunday	22 nd	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Easter
Monday	23 rd	6.00 pm.	Hassop	Donors Ints	Solemnity St George
Tuesday	24 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Donors Ints	Easter Feria
Wednesday	25 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	Family Intention	St Mark
Thursday	26 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	FREE	Easter Feria
Friday	27 th	11.30 a.m.	Hassop	Foundation Mass (NRCDT)	Easter Feria
Saturday	28 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	5 th Sunday
Sunday	29 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Lynch Family	of Easter

Ministries 28 th / 29 th Apr	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	V. Dooley, P. Robinson	E. Hague	K. Howard	V. Dooley
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	Young People	L. Elliot, N. Harney	A. Lancashire, T. Clark	K. Addley
Counters	22 ⁿ	Apr: TMM	29 th Apr: TSF	

Monday is the solemnity of St George and there will be an evening Mass in Hassop at 6.00pm. Sometime ago at a liturgy meeting, a member asked about an occasional evening Mass on weekdays. My initial reaction was 'Oh no! That will never work! However, this Monday morning I have to be in Leicester early and plan to be back in mid-afternoon so it looks like a higher power has intervened to force this arrangement. Over to us! Fr Hugh

This Sunday we have a Diocesan 2nd collection after Holy Communion for *Vocations Sunday* and *Clergy Formation* so it goes towards the Diocesan finances needed for training.

Next Sunday is last Sunday of month with Mass for our young parishioners. Please prepare as usual and help Sarah and Christine to put the liturgy together by replying to their emails. They are extremely patient with us. Thank you!

Diary of the month:

24th Further planning for *Association of Bakewell Christians* – following on Cliff College day.

25th St Giles Church Great Longstone visits Hassop Church: anybody who would like to come along and meet our neighbours from St Giles Gt Longstone would be most welcome. Their Vicar will be with them for the visit so some refreshments needed?

And Finance Committee meets at 7.00pm in presbytery.

28th Rosaline celebrates her 80th Birthday with Sarah & Robin and family members in her nursing home.

Our Lent Jars: That brave woman, Nicolette, counted all the jars and there was plenty of bronze and foreign coins amongst it all and, then, she took them to Bakewell Post Office, stood in the queue and had them all checked before they were put in the parish account. Well done, Nicolette, and many, many thanks. The total counted was **£363.00** which will be given to **The Goboka Trust** and we hope Heather Thomas can come to visit us one Sunday morning to receive the cheque for this charity. If you want to make a late donation to the charity, place your gift in an envelope clearly marked **'Lent Jars'** and it will be added to the total. However, no bronze, no coins – British or foreign –and make it easy for us, please!

10th May is the feast of the Ascension, a Holy Day of Obligation for us. We shall have a Vigil Mass in Bakewell at $\underline{6.15pm}$ on Wednesday 9^{th} May and the morning Mass at $\underline{10.00am}$ in Hassop.

Bakewell Christians and Bakewell Carnival: There is a meeting this Weds, 25th April, 3pm at Bakewell Methodist Church to discuss a Christian presence at the Carnival through a float/ Service/ other events. If you have any ideas or wish to be involved please attend the meeting or speak to Fr Hugh

Next Friday at 7.00pm in our Bakewell church, Women's World Day of Prayer service takes place. This replaces the earlier service on 2nd March which had to be cancelled. The service has been devised by the women of Suriname. Refreshments will be served after the service. Everyone is welcome, men as well as women! We might need heating and the facilities to be prepared for our attending visitors. Don't leave this to others to do! Kathy Colhoun will advise anybody willing to help out and prepare for the occasion.

This past week Margaret Taberner, Bryan O'Connor, Mary Howlings and John Smith were all visited and offered the Sacraments in their nursing homes. Other visits were arranged but it was not convenient for the people contacted. Don't forget, home visits can be organised.

Fr Paul Chipchase, on behalf of the Diocese, visited Bakewell church on Wednesday afternoon. He had a good look around the church itself plus the crypt and he had come well prepared for the visit knowing about parish Mass attendance in both churches, our finances and the consultation that took place last year. The next step is to have a parish open meeting arranged through the PPC to formulate a resolution about the future of the church. This meeting will be presided over by the Bishop's delegate. Hopefully, the next PPC meeting will fix a date because it would be important to have it during the summer months.

Christian Aid: Quizzes have arrived £1 each and are at the back of church. There is a **Soup Lunch** on 5th May at 12noon to 2pm in the Bakewell Methodist Church, see poster. C.A. Street collection in Bakewell on **Monday, May 14th** and they would like some volunteers for that, please let Juliet Peel know if you can help.

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: Margaret Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Rosaline Varnes, John Smith, Joan Hudson and Mary Howlings. We also remember the many parishioners and friends not mentioned here.

<u>Anniversaries:</u> — We pray this week especially for Ken Horton, Joan Dodwell and (baby) Alfie Huw Keohane-Gaskell. **May their souls rest in peace.**

Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £203.50 Loose Plate Bakewell: £39.72 Hassop: £91.00 Total £334.22

Many thanks to our new Counters for helping the parish in this task.

Gift Aid Envelopes are available in both churches for use by parishioners and visitors. Please use!